







P.O. Box 11









Mt Crosby News









QLD 4306


27th March 2001

The Chairman

Criminal Justice Commission 

Brisbane

Dear sir,

I find it quite extraordinary that after attempting to contact Peter Jones to get an update by phone on the status of my complaint to be told that “I was wasting the time of CJC staff”. This after Peter Jones phoned me the day following my complaint addressed to the Chairman (see my letter to the CJC dated 14th March) to inform me that he expected the police report to be with the CJC the next week (ie last week). 

As no-one from the CJC bothered to follow up this statement I contacted your office on Wednesday last week – with  a staff member, Eve Gardener, responding to my phone call to Jones last Thursday while I was out making business-related calls. When I responded to her call a few minutes after 4pm I was told that Ms Gardener “had already gone home”.

I eventually got to speak to Ms Gardener late on Friday who among other things said to me:

· I was wasting her time with my continual calls – causing the delays I complained about.

· She was on a TAFE course – the reason why she had left by 4pm the previous day.

· That there was still time for the police report to be lodged with the CJC that week.

· That she would “get back to me” once this occurred. She has not got back to me.

It is suggested that Eve Gardner familiarise herself with the following grandiose statements made on the CJC’s web site:

· Mission statement: To promote integrity in the Queensland Public Sector and an effective, fair and accessible criminal justice system.

· The Commission acts in the public interest.

· The Commission operates within the highest standards of its Code of Conduct.

· The Commission is committed to fairness, impartiality and accountability. 

It is now five months since I lodged my complaint and over four months since the CJC demanded an explanation from the Queensland Police Service. When I saw Jones in a face to face meeting in November last year I was told that he would have the report in about six weeks. It is now multiples of that figure and yet I am getting told that I am the one wasting YOUR time!

Will someone in authority please contact me as a member of the public and advise me just what service do you provide the tax paying community in Queensland? After all we fund your existence.

I am tired of this bullshit. The Queensland Police report in response to my complaint should have been released months ago. The CJC are not doing their job in fulfilling their boldly claimed charter. 
Why and just who are you accountable to?

Scott Balson

Phone 3201 1353

